
Newsletter  
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13 November 2018  

Key Dates, Term 4  

Dear Parents, Children and Friends,  

 

AGM  

Our School Board and P & F Annual    

General Meetings are being held next 

Tuesday night, November 20th at 6.30pm 

in the school Library. All parents and    

carers are invited to this meeting to hear 

the annual reports and to elect members 

to the Board and P & F for next year. If 

you are interested in putting your name up 

for nomination to either of these         

committees, please see Mrs Miller in the 

office. It would be fantastic to see some 

new faces in both these groups of parents, 

who do so much to support our school. 

 

P & F Rainbow Run  

There is much excitement among students 

about the Rainbow Run this Friday. This is 

an extra-fun event organised by our      

wonderful P & F. Just a reminder that    

students need to bring white, or pale    

coloured clothes that you donõt mind    

getting stained to change into before 

lunch. The 2019 Year Six parents are also 

selling sausages for $2.50 for lunch. Order 

forms must be returned to school by 

Thursday. 

 

2019 Term Dates  

Please make note of these dates for next 

year. 

Monday, February 4th ð Start of Term 1 

for students 
Friday, February 8th ð Pupil Free Day  

Monday, March 4th ð Labour Day Holiday 

Friday, April 12th ð Last day of Term 1 
Monday, April 29th ð Pupil Free Day  

Tuesday, April 30th ð Pupil Free Day  

Wednesday, May 1st ð First day of Term 2 

Monday, June 3rd ð WA Day Public        

Holiday 

Friday, July 5th ð Last day Term 2 

Monday, July 22nd ð First day  Term 3 
Friday, August 23rd ð Pupil Free Day  

Monday, August 26th ð School closed  

Friday, September 27th ð Last day Term 3 

Monday, October 14th ð First day Term 4 

Friday, December 13th ð Last day Term 4 

for students 

Friday, December 20th ð Last day of Term 

4 for staff 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

      Please make extra note of the pupil 

free day on the Friday of the first week 

of school. Our staff will be attending       

professional learning about a new program 

we are introducing to teach writing and this 

was the only day in Term 1 the trainer was 

available to visit Kalgoorlie. 

 

2019 Staffing Update  

Mr Adam Taylor, currently one of our     

part-time Aboriginal Teacher Assistants, will 

be leaving us at the end of this year as he has 

been offered full-time work at John Paul    

College. Mrs Sharon Pavlinovich will also be 

moving on, after being our Kindy teacher for 

the last 18 years, to teach at St Maryõs. She 

has taught a whole generation of St Josephõs 

children and will be missed by our school 

community. I am pleased to announce we 

have employed Miss Phoebe Berndt as our 

school psychologist. Miss Berndt will be 

working in our school two days each week. 

Please stay tuned for a complete staffing list, 

which will be revealed at the AGM and     

published in newsletter in Week 8. 

 

God bless, 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Lisa Gallin 

Principal 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Pav has lost her Fitbit. It is a Fitbit Alta 

with a purple band and it has a scratch on 

the front.  Please keep an eye out for it 

around the school! 
 

NOVEMBER 

14 Student Book Swap 

16 P & F Rainbow Run 

19 Advent Reflection 
8.45am 

20 AGM 6.30pm 

23 Presentation Assembly 
Yr 3 8:35am 

26 Advent Reflection 
8.45am 

29 2019 Kindy Orientation 
9.40 -10.40am 
Inflatable Day PP-Yr 6 

30 2019 Pre Kindy  
Orientation 9.30-10.30 
School Transition      
Morning 

DECEMBER 

3 Advent Reflection 

4 End of Year School      
Concert 

5 Thanksgiving and       
Graduation Mass 9.30am 
Final Assembly 2pm 
Graduation Dinner 6pm 
 

6 Mud Incursion (K-Yr 3) 
End of Year Excursion 
Yr 4 & 5 

7 Excursion day Yr 6 
Mud Incursion (K-Yr3) 
Last Day Term 4 



HOMEWORK CLUB  
 

THERE WILL BE NO 

HOMEWORK CLUB  

THIS TERM  

 

Weeks 4  
 Merit Award Winners 

Pre-Primary 

Evangeline Stubbs 

William Bunt 

Wilson Zhu 

Year 1 

Douglas Petersen 

Bailey Brown 

Zoe Marks 

Year 2 

Lucy Collins 

Deejay Hellyer 

Mikayla Webb 

Dustin Curry 

Rikki-Jo Badman 

Year 3 

- 

Year 4 

Angus Square 

Elisyah Jackson 

Darcy Fardell 

Year 5 

Isla Watson 

Chloe Zorzi 

Ethan Yare 

Jeremy Castle 

Year 6  

Joel Matsikenyiri 

Rhylan Sim 

 

TERM 4 LITURGICAL CA LENDAR  
 

Monday 19th November  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 

 

Monday 26th November  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 

 

Monday 3rd December  

Advent Reflection 8.45am 
 

Wednesday 5th December  

Thanksgiving & Graduation Mass 9.30am 

In Pre-Kindy we used paper plates to create our favourite animals. We then added  

other craft items to decorate our animals. We are now beginning our Christmas craft 

activities. Thank you to all our parents for helping in our class. Please remember to 

donate to our Vinnies Christmas Hampers at school.    

PRE KINDY NEWS  

UNIFORM  SHOP HOURS  

Tuesday 8.15am - 9.00am  

and  

2.45pm - 3.30pm  

If you require uniforms outside of these 

hours, please complete an order form 

at the office and you will be contacted 

when the order has been filled. 

 

Cash and Eftpos facilities available. 



VACSWIM 2018 -19 
 

With swimming pools and beaches a big part of the 

Western Australian lifestyle, ensuring your children 

can swim competently and safely is essential. 

 

You can now enrol your children in VacSwim       

swimming lessons during the summer school holidays. 

VacSwim programs are held at pools and beaches all 

across the State. No matter where you are planning 

to spend these summer holidays, your children can 

take part in VacSwim. 

 

VacSwim is for all children - from beginners to more 

advanced swimmers. Your children can start as young 

as five years old. 

 

Enrol your children in VacSwim now at                  

education.wa.edu.au/swimming. 

COMMUNITY NEWS  



COMMUNITY NEWS  


